           E&F minutes 6 July 2020
                LSL CA 7PM
The meeting was opened on time with a quorom present.  
1.The first item on the agenda was the previous month’s meeting.  The minutes as written were approved
2. The Pickle Ball court was discussed and Premer Engineering was going to investigate further.
3. There was a short discussion of the Lakewood sub-division but no recommendations were offered. There was also a motion to ask the board to consider a bathroom to be installed verses the existing outhouse (currently labeled women only). It would cost $10 to 15 K dollars and would need to be maintained and cleaned. The motion was made with only two members against the idea.  
4. New business centered around a dredge update and Cannon engineering is recommending pilings in front of the silt basin. Cost is $30K.
5. McGruder, after labor day, will start removing 90K yards of silt.
[bookmark: _GoBack]6. Cannon Excavating will remove another 40 to 50 yards of dirt by October 1st. Cheapest at the dam is $174K
7. Then the discussion then centered around the development across from Jefferson Point by Burdigitch (SP) as they were installing two retention ponds.  They were asked how much and how deep.  It seems the city has not been engaged in these issues.  According to the Mayor “we are getting a lot of silt” Because of this there may be a need for a CA/City meeting.  It we have more heavy (5”) rain events it will become another big  expensive issue.
8 Meeting ajourned at 7:40 PM.

Jim Bruchas
Secretary
